Campus Chapter Annual Report for 2019-19

The Campus Chapter is comprised of 17 members from NCSU and North Carolina A&T University. We are happy to welcome four new members that joined this year – Deborah Clemons, Victoria Weeks, Nakeisha Goodman, and Ayana Knight.

2018-19 Campus Chapter Officers were:

Evelyn Stahling, President Bernadette Smith-Murray, 1st Vice-President Jeanine Gaul, 2nd Vice-President Karla Frizzelle, Secretary Valerie Diggs, Treasurer Alice Pennix, Advisor

The 2019-20 Officers were inducted at our August 29th business meeting. They are:

Bernadette Smith-Murray, President Jeanine Gaul, 1st Vice-President Nakeisha Goodman, 2nd Vice-President Victoria Weeks, Secretary Valerie Diggs, Treasurer Evelyn Stahling, Advisor

Highlights of our activites include:

- 1) A business meeting and Holiday Lunch at the Orange County Extension office on December 14th. Members donated a cornucopia of new Christmas toys for Guilford County's "Celebrate the Children", for children in foster care.
- 2) A Community Service Project in April. Our chapter created Japanese living art arrangements called Ikebana, from natural plant materials such as blossoms, branches, leaves and stems. The arrangements were donated to Transitions Lifecare in Raleigh for the patients and their families to enjoy.
- 3) Our annual summer picnic on July 12 at the Burlington City Park complete with hotdogs, hamburgers and the fixins, flies, and the sweltering N.C. heat. Several new members attended and everyone enjoyed the fellowship and great food.

Respectfully submitted,

Evelyn Stahling Campus Chapter President